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February 16, 2023 

 
 
Rena Basch, Clerk 
Ann Arbor Township, Washtenaw County 
3792 Pontiac Trail 
Ann Arbor, MI 48185 
 
Dear Rena Basch:  
 
At their meeting on February 14, 2023, the State Tax Commission was presented with Form 
5738, Request for Approval of Percentage Reduction in Taxable Value, from Ann Arbor 
Township, Washtenaw County. 
 
The request was reviewed according to the requirements of Public Act 253 of 2020 and the State 
Tax Commission Policy Regarding Requests For Percentage Reductions In Taxable Value For 
Poverty Exemptions Under MCL 211.7u. It was determined that the information provided by the 
local assessing unit demonstrates that the requested percentage reduction(s) in taxable value 
meet the requirements of MCL 211.7u and the Commission’s Policy.  
 
This letter shall serve as written authorization that the request was approved by the State Tax 
Commission on February 14, 2023. Ann Arbor Township, Washtenaw County is authorized to use 
the following percentage reduction(s) in taxable value in addition to those percentages permitted 
by statute:  
 

• 90% reduction In taxable value, if qualifying applicant meets the poverty guidelines set 
by the Board of Trustees. 

 
If Ann Arbor Township wishes to modify any percentage reduction(s) approved by the 
Commission, the local unit must submit a new Form 5738 with the new requested percentage 
reductions for the Commission’s review. 
 
Should you have further questions, you can contact our office at (517) 335-3429 or email State-
Tax-Commission@michigan.gov.  
 
        Sincerely, 
             
 
   
        David A. Buick, Executive Director 
        State Tax Commission 
 
cc:   Tracy Hayley, Assessor via email 
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